
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

ACTIVITY REPORT: Self Initiated Inspection 

Staff, April Lazzaro arrived at the facility to conduct an unannounced, self-initiated inspection and met 
with Mark Fennema. I told Mr. Fennema that I had not received a relocation notice for this site, and that I 
hadn't received one since 2016. We called Julie Fennema, and she stated that she had already sent in 
two relocation notices this year for the Grand Rapids District, and had faxed them to our office. I asked 
her to re-fax them so we could get them into the system. 

I told Mr. Fennema that since I was on-site, I would like to conduct an inspection of the equipment. He 
stated that he had replaced the crusher with a new/used one without modifying the permit. I informed 
Mr. Fennema that this was a violation, and he stated he would update the permit ASAP. I e-mailed him 
the information, so it can be done immediately. 

Otherwise, all equipment was labeled, and a copy of the permit was on-site. This job is concrete 
crushing which can be dusty. The dust generation was near the allowable limits, and Mr. Fennema 
stated that he has a good source of water at this location. 

We talked about the fugitive dust being generated by the loader traffic- I told Mr. Fennema it was at an 
unacceptable level, and asked who is doing the watering. Apparently the property owner has been 
watering, and I recommended that it be done more frequently. I also stated that I will be driving by again 
tomorrow and if it's not taken care of it may be a violation for the site. 

AQD staff drove past the site twice the next day and no fugitive dust was observed at that time. 

Custom Crushing & Recycle, Inc. was in non-compliance at the time of the inspection. 
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